[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]| VERULAM

PTA




The purpose of this report is to give a high level overview of the PTA activities for the recently completed year to July 2019. PTA meetings were held on 1st October, 3rd December, 25th March and 16th July.  
Further details of PTA business and activities are available upon request from Jenn Caminsky (PTA Secretary) via the full Minutes of the meetings. These were circulated by email shortly after each of the meetings to serve both as a record and aide-memoire for actions needed.  Minutes are also posted on the school website under the PTA banner.
Acknowledgements and Thanks
Once again thanks to everyone involved with helping to make this such a successful PTA. We know that very few secondary schools have such strong and active membership and are particularly delighted to have welcomed several new PTA members from last September’s intake. This is particularly important as we lose several longstanding members of the PTA each year as their sons leave the school. 
The PTA committee for 2018/19 were:

	Julie Williams 
	Chairman
	PTA Chair, Bulletin Editor, Fresher’s Fair Co-ordinator, event support

	Jenn Caminsky 
	Secretary
	PTA Secretary, Organizer for Quiz Nights, event support 

	Nicola Picariello
	Treasurer
	PTA treasurer, School Bid Administration and event support

	Sue Edwards

Ruth Hayes
	PTA Committee

PTA Committee
	General support 
General Support


We would also like to thank the following members of the school team for their support over the year: 
· Narell Dannie as our “T” and school representative 

· Paul Ramsey for his ongoing support

· Tracey Southward, Kelly Bonas, Maggie Bailey and Paul Hammond (and his site team) for support with administration, printing, newsletters and practical support during events such as quiz nights, the ball and Medieval Festival.    

 

PTA Financial Position
· A fantastic total of £21,638 was raised during the year  

· We spent £5000 on bids broken down as follows

· £1000 towards equipment for “Pop Up” Fitness Suite in the Drama Room 

· £450 for media editing equipment

· £1000 towards a Deer Pedestal Band Facer – essential Technology equipment

· £1232 for Sports Equipment (outdoor table tennis, popup goals, etc.) requested by the school council to improve break and lunch experience which has resulted in noticeably less behavioural issues as boys are kept busy. 

· £1318 split between a visualizer for Business/Economics and the Maths Department towards purchase of laptops

· We also contributed £1500 to cover the costs of the Medieval Festival, £8000 towards new lockers and £8000 towards the library refurbishment (commitments from previous years)

· Our current bank Balance stands at £21272 plus approx. £530 savings and £150 float for events. Of this
· £2800 is owed to the school towards costs incurred for the Medieval Festival and other activities

· £5000 will be allocated to bids
· We are waiting for confirmation from the school regarding how to invest the £6k raised by the 2019 Spring Ball and future fundraising
PTA Activities 2018/2019 
The Verulam Lottery
The Verulam Lottery is now drawn with a live “audience” in the school every half term. Unfortunately the number of cancellations is now greater than new subscriptions with income dropping from £3,665 to £3,100 and profit from £1,915 to £1,570 in the past year. At the end of the academic year we had £2,474 in the bank with £640 of unclaimed prize money to pay out so £1800 due to the PTA.  We need consider how else we can publicise this valuable source of income.
Verulam Webshop and easyfundraising
This facility has raised £2129 since it was initiated several years ago. Since we started to promote it in the Verulam Voice two year ago, we have seen an increase from 55 to 103 participants, who have raised an additional £1100 through their on line shopping. As this is essentially “free” money we need to focus on publicity to raise the number of participants.
Consultation Evenings and 6th Form Leavers Party
The feedback from staff in particular continues to be that this activity is very welcome during a long evening at school. Due to lower numbers we agreed that we would not run refreshments at 6th form consultation evenings, but we did instead support the 6th form leaver’s party in July.  
PTA Uniform Sales
The uniform sale is run on the first Saturday of the month in the school dining hall and continues to provide a popular service with parents, with peak sales of around £400 at new parent’s events and the first sale of each academic year. As we have a huge surplus of certain items of clothes we are also investigating donations to suitable charities.

Happy Bag
A new venture this year, Happy School Bag raises funds for the school while helping the environment and disadvantaged people to afford clothes by paying 60p per Kilo for reusable clothing and other items. The PTA ran two sales during the year raising £350 and £500 and plan to continue in 2019/202. However we need to ensure that the items donated are clean and reusable as several unsuitable items were reported by Happy Bag after the second sale.
Open Morning
The extremely popular refreshments for the school open morning at the end of September raised £200 in addition to keeping year 7 students, teachers and guests going with tea, coffee, soft drinks, cakes, biscuits and donuts. This is also a great opportunity for new parents to help out and meet some fellow parents. 
School Quiz Night and Year 7 Boys/Parents Quiz Night
An all year parents and teachers Quiz Night with fish and chip supper was held in the school hall in October raising an amazing, best-ever total of £2452! In March the PTA also ran a year 7 only parents and boys quiz, which also raised an impressive £1,711.86 (compared to £1400 the previous year). 
Chloe James Shopping Event

On Friday 23 November 12:30 - 2:30pm Chloe James (boutique shop in St Albans) hosted the first Christmas shopping event for Verulam. They laid on the festive fizz and mince pies, while we got ahead on our gift buying with 10% of everything purchased (just under £90) donated to Verulam PTA.

Spring Ball
Following the success of the previous three winter balls, the Verulam Spring ball held in April raised a fabulous £6650! 
The evening entertainment included live music from Verulam parent Ben Killner’s band “Bought and Sold” as well as a raffle, silent auction and traditional auction. It has been agreed to run the event again in 2019/2020 – date to be confirmed.

Medieval Event

Our first ever Medieval Festival was held at school on Sunday 30th June in partnership with ex Verulam boy James Silcox and his company Reach the Core. Around 400 people attended and the event was deemed to be a great success. The PTA contributed just under £1500 to support the event which (as expected this first year) did not raise sufficient money to cover costs. We have developed plans to deliver an even more successful event targeting year 5, 6 and 7 children and their families in 2020.
End of Term BBQ

Following the success of previous years a BBQ was held in the school playground during the last week of term. Unfortunately this year the date coincided with the year 7 lakes trip and at £300 profit, takings were around 50% down on previous years. This needs to be taken into account when setting the 2020 date. 
Final words

This has been another very successful and even busier year than usual for the PTA, with several new events and initiatives i.e. Happy Bag, the Chloe James shopping event, the Medieval Festival and 6th Form Leavers Party. We hope to welcome more new members from the new Year 7 intake, to share their ideas and help set up new activities for the Spring and Summer terms in 2020. We are also seeking a new Chair (individual or team) as the current Chair will be leaving the committee at the end of the academic year.
If you have any feedback or questions please do not hesitate to contact me.
Julie Williams PTA Chair

Julie.williams@tinder-box.co.uk / 07768 324782
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